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TITLE:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the Department of Buildings to report the number of fatalities and accidents at construction sites.
ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:
Amends title 28 by adding a new section 28-103.19.
BACKGROUND AND ANALYSIS:

On May 6, 2008, the Committee on Housing and Buildings, chaired by Council Member Erik Martin Dilan, will conduct a hearing on Int. No. 754, A Local Law to amend the Administrative Code of the City of New York, in relation to requiring the Department of Buildings to report the number of fatalities and accidents at construction sites. The Council is concerned about the increased number of fatalities and injuries and the number of accidents overall, at construction sites throughout the City and believes that there needs to be a clear reporting obligation about such events. The Committee expects to hear testimony from representatives of the Department of Buildings, other professionals and members of the general public who are concerned with this topic.

Int. No. 754 

Bill section one amends the Administrative Code by adding section 28-103.19 which requires the Department of Buildings (DOB) to report to the Council by March 31 of each year each incident on a New York City construction site during the immediately preceding                                  calendar year. The report would have to include the owner and general contractor at the construction site involved, the nature of the work performed at the time of the incident, the violations issued as a result of the incident and to whom they were issued, and the number of persons injured and/or killed. This information would have to be presented citywide but the report would also have to provide the total number of injuries and fatalities within the City during each of the previous five years and this latter information disaggregated by borough.
Bill section two provides that this law would take effect on July 1, 2008.
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